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Dear Mr Thomsen, 

We appreciate the feedback received from you, reflecting EPI members' worries and questions. 

You will find here under answers on topics you have addressed in your letter. 

We hope that this feedback will be helpful and that EPI members will support us to mitigate current 

CMS performance issues and the ability of the Court to handle all opt-outs logged during the Sunrise 

period. 

la) CMS performance difficulties and potential mitigating actions 

We found that, indeed, there has been a significant increase in the use of the CMS from the 

beginning of May, especially for the lodging of opt-outs and the usage of APls. While this to some 

extent was anticipated, there are nevertheless certain limits to the capacity of the CMS, which is why 

we early on advised users not to wait until the end of the Sunrise period to perform opt outs. 

As you have noticed through our website we have already taken actions to improve the performance 

of the system. Other additional actions will be taken if required. 

For the benefits of the overall community, we will appreciate if EPI members can limit the usage of 

APls as much as they can by avoiding multiple requests of statuses. Please focus on lodging opt-out 

and take some times(> 30 seconds) before requesting the status of it or the PDF receipt(> 24 hours 

if possible). If you can schedule some of your processes during the night (CET) (not between the 

potential maintenance window (8-lOpm), it will also spread the usage of the CMS and help to 

handle all requests. 

To also clarify a point for all users: the 1st technical feedback received after an opt-out via the API 

answer is a sufficient proof of successful opt-out. As a reminder, below the 1st technical message 

when your request has been properly received and accepted by the CMS: 

[Court of Appeal and Registry I Luxembourg I 1, rue du Fort ThOngen, L-1499 Luxembourg] 
[Court of First Instance I Local Division Paris I 5 Rue Saint-Germain l'Auxerrois, 75001 Paris, France] 








